
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FLORIDA BOARD OF 
EDUCATION 
 
 
CHAIR 
Phil Handy 
Winter Park 
 

Linda Eads 
Miami 
 

T. Willard Fair 
Miami 
 

Charles Garcia 
Boca Raton 
 

Julia Johnson 
Orlando 
 

William “Bill” Proctor 
St. Augustine 
 

Carolyn Roberts 
Ocala 
 
 
SECRETARY, 
FLORIDA BOARD 
OF EDUCATION 
Jim Horne 
 
 
COMMISSIONER OF 
EDUCATION 
Charlie Crist 
 
 

 

 
 
 

J. David Armstrong, Jr. 
Chancellor 
Ph: (850) 488-1721 
SUNCOM:  278-1721 
Fax: (850) 488-9763 

 
Memorandum Number 02-50 

 
October 9, 2002 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
TO:   Community College Presidents 
 
FROM:  J. David Armstrong, Jr. 
 
SUBJECT:  2001-2002 Intercollegiate Athletics Financial Report 
 
DUE DATE:  NOVEMBER 4, 2002 
            
 
Attached are the forms and information for the preparation of the 2001-2002 
Intercollegiate Athletics Financial Report.  This report is designed to provide 
legislative information and answer questions concerning gender 
equity/intercollegiate athletics funding within the Community College System. 
 
We are requesting that the report be prepared electronically and returned via email 
to chuck.prince@fldoe.org by November 4, 2002.  We also request that a printed 
copy of the report and the Verification Form be mailed to Chuck Prince at the 
Division by the same date.  To assist in the preparation of the 2001-2002 
Intercollegiate Athletics Report, we will transmit the report forms and instructions 
via email to your business officer for your response. 
 
If you have any questions about the 2001-2002 Intercollegiate Athletics Financial 
Report, please contact Chuck Prince at SUNCOM 278-7926, extension 145 or 
(850) 488-7926, extension 145. 
 
JDA/cpl 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Community College Business Officers 
 Community College Athletic Directors 
 Community College Reports Coordinators 
 Mr. Charles Smith 
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